
   

 BONITA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
Educational Services 

Student Progress Is Our Business 

 

MINUTES February 10, 2021 Meeting 
District Advisory Committee/District English Language Action Committee (DAC/DELAC) 

Time: Wednesday, February 10, 2021 04:00 PM  
 

In attendance: Francelia Hernandez, Debbie Valderrama, Nancy Sifter, Matt Wien, Aurora Veliz 
 

 

Agenda Items Action Requested/Responsible Person(s) Time Limit 

1. Opening 
           Call to Order/Roll 

           Welcome and Introductions 

Elect Officers 
Chair: Debbie Valderrama 

Vice Chair: Francelia Hernandez 
Secretary: Aurora Veliz 

1 min. 

2. Changes/Additions to the 

Agenda 
 

 

Moved by: Aurora Veliz 

Seconded by: Debbie Valderrama 
 

2 min. 

3. Approval of the Minutes  Moved by: Aurora Veliz 

Seconded by: Francelia Hernandez 

 

10 min. 

4. Committee Reports 

 

None  1 min. 

5. Unfinished Business None 1 min. 

6. New Business 
 

DAC/DELAC Training 
Officer Elections 

 

 
Consolidated Application 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
ELPAC Testing 

 

 
 

 
 

Local Control Accountability Plan 
(LCAP)/Learning and Continuity Plan 

(LCP) 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Nancy Sifter briefly explained Officers’ 
responsibilities, requirements and the Election 

Process. Completed DAC DELAC training. 

 
Nancy Sifter: overview of State and Federal 

Funding;  
Title I - Low Income/Low achieving students 

Title II-Professional Development 
Title III - EL Students (LEP and IMM) 

Currently reporting on 19-20 expenditures, 20-21 

spending will be submitted next week on the 
Consolidated Application.   

 
Nancy Sifter shared information regarding 

Summative Testing; Testing window is February 1 

- May 31, 2021.  Currently waiting on guidance 
regarding updates on testing window, remote 

testing and in-person testing.   
 

Matt Wien: overview of the LCAP.  Annual 
submittal, goals and how funds will be spent, 

normally due in June. 

 
Stakeholders meeting will be held over the next 

few months to determine how funds will be spent. 
 

20 min 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

In-Person Tutoring 
 

 
 

Re-opening for TK-5 

 
 

Survey will be going out to parents. 

 
Plan to be approved and submitted prior to June 

30th, 2021.  Couple 100 page document (to 

include goals and amount to be spent) 
 

Matt Wien explained how the in-person tutoring 
will continue throiugh Spring and there is a plan to 

extend to Middle and High school. 
 

Matt Wien explained how two conditions must be 

met for Elementary to be able to open; 
1 - current cases have to be below 25/100,000 

cases 
2 - vaccine has to be widely available to staff 

 

Target date for reopening (soft date), April 5, 
2021 

 
We’ll be looking at hybrid format (e.g. 2 days at 

school, 3 remote) 
Currently in the process of negotiating a hybrid 

schedule.  Survey to be sent to parents re:possible 

hybrid format. 
 

7. Parent input/Suggestions  Nancy stated she is looking into having the 

meeting later in the day (5:00pm). 

10 min 

8. Adjournment 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:43pm. 
 

1 min. 

 

Future Meeting Dates: Wednesday, May 19, 2021   5:00pm  
    Wednesday, June 23, 2021 (ConApp) TBA    

       


